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FCC Begins TV Spectrum Revamp 

By a 5-0 vote, the commission sets in motion a three-part rulemaking looking to auction some TV 

spectrum, set up the sharing of a single 6 MHz channel by two or more stations and increase power 

for VHF stations, thereby freeing up UHF space for wireless broadband. 

 

By Kim McAvoy  

TVNewsCheck, November 30, 2010 11:28 AM EST  

 

Convinced that more spectrum is needed to fuel the rapid growth of wireless broadband services, the FCC 

this morning launched a proceeding that could lead to the shift of more than a third of broadcast TV spec-

trum to wireless broadband use. 

The rulemaking, adopted by a 5-0 vote at an open FCC meeting, proposes rules changes designed to help 

the FCC recover up to 120 MHz of broadcast spectrum so that it could be auctioned to wireless broadband 

users. 

First floated last March as part of the FCC comprehensive National Broadband plan, the recovery plan 

calls for  freeing up spectrum by repacking the broadcast spectrum — that is, by trimming the power and 

coverage of stations — and by encouraging stations to give up or share channels by entitling them to a 

share of auction proceeds. 

The rulemaking does not propose a specific repacking scheme. Whether to allow the so-called incentive 

auctions is the prerogative of Congress. Just prior to casting his vote, FCC Chairman Julius Genachowski 

repeated his belief that finding more spectrum for broadband was critical. “If we don’t act to update our 

spectrum policies for the 21st century, we are going to run into a wall — a spectrum crunch — that will 

stifle American innovation and economic growth and cost us the opportunity to lead the world in mobile 

communications.” 

Genachowski said broadcasting is currently not using its spectrum efficiently. Some stations are “seizing 

the opportunities” afforded by digital transmission to offer multicast channels and mobile services, but 

others are not. 

“We might think of the steady stream of broadcast TV transmissions as trains with a fixed number of box 

cars delivering digital content. But many of the box cars now are empty," he said. 

“The spectrum is too valuable and our spectrum needs too great for it to be used inefficiently in this man-

ner, especially given that less than 10% of Americans receive broadcast television only through over-the-

air spectrum signals,’’ Genachowski added. 

Alan Stilwell, the FCC staffer who presented the rulemaking at the meeting, said it has three parts. 

First, he said, it would set the stage for eventual auctioning of some broadcast spectrum by allowing fixed  

and land-mobile services in the TV band as co-primary users entitled to the same interference protection 

as broadcasters. 

Second, he said, it proposes “a framework of rules” for encouraging two or more stations to share a single 

6 MHz TV channel. “Under this framework, stations ... would retain their rights to mandatory carriage on 

cable and DBS systems. 

“The proposed sharing rules would neither increase nor decrease the carriage rights of any broadcaster on 

any  type of multichannel distribution system,” he said. 

Third, the proceeding would attempt to increase the utility of the VHF band for broadcasting, he said. “    
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SBE CHAPTER 38 OFFICERS 

 

CHAIRMAN Antonio Castro 

SBE member # 11456. 

KFOX/COX retired Chief Eng.  

800 Arredondo dr. 

El Paso. TX 79912 

915-584-1220 home 

915-525-8507 cell 

farahjac@sbcglobal.net 

 

VISE CHAIRMAN Marvin Hanley 

SBE member # 20969 

Montwood High School 

Media Technology 

915-937-2500 

915-346-7839 

 

  

 

Secretary/Treasurer Enrique Lopez 

SBE member # 18698 

Clear Channel Radio 

4045 N. Mesa 

El Paso, TX. 79902 

915-351-5400 main 

915-351-5415 direct 

915-204-2073 cell 

 

Certification Committee: David 

Halperin. 

 

Membership Committee: 

TBD 

TBD 

 

Frequency Coord. Committee: 

Warren Reeves 

Owen Smith 

 

Scholarship Committee: Rick 

Vilardell 

 

Web Site Committee: Norbert Miles 

 

Sustaining Membership:TBD 

 

Program Chairman: Enrique Lopez 

 

Newsletter: Antonio Castro 

 

EAS Chairman: Ron Haney 

 

Executive Committee: 

Antonio Castro 

Enrique Lopez 

Marvin Haney 

 

 “The goal is to resolve digital broad-

cast reception problems in the VHF 

band by increasing the maximum 

power by as much as 6 db and impose 

performance standards for VHF receive 

antennas." 

Stilwell said that the FCC is not trying 

to undermine broadcasting in the rule-

making. In fact, he said, the proceeding 

“takes an approach that will help pre-

serve that service as a healthy, viable 

medium.” 

 Genachowski also said that it was not 

the FCC's intention to marginalize 

broadcasting, noting that even  

if 120 MHz were taken from broadcast-

ing, 300 MHz would still be left. 

 

Genachowski said the rulemaking was 

reminiscent of the FCC's action more 

than 20 years ago when it began  

the transition of broadcasting from ana-

log to digital. 

 

"We know it won’t be easy to free up 

spectrum for mobile broadband from 

the existing TV band. But it is  

essential that we move rapidly. We 

don’t have anywhere close to 20 years 

this time. We can’t afford to fall be-

hind. 

"Fellow Democratic Commissioner Mi-

chael Copps agreed with Genachowski 

that broadcasters have been underutiliz-

ing their digital spectrum. 

 

"I am not interested in pushing broad-

casters somewhere else or in discourag-

ing their enhanced public interest 

 stewardship of the airwaves. But the 

public interest in  multicasting remains 

all too often a concept and not a reality. 

 

"Had this spectrum been put to such 

positive use, I would have little interest 

in contemplating other uses of it." 

News Continues in page 5 
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EL PASO,TX  CHAPTER 38 MEETING MINUTE 

DATE   11/9/2010  LOCATION: GRAND CHINA BUF.  

 
MEETING CALLED TO ORDER: 12:12 PM, BY ANTONIO CASTRO, THERE 

WERE  21 MEMBERS AND GUESTS  IN ATTENDANCE. 

 

REPORT OF THE SECRETARY: MINUTES ACCEPTED AS  POSTED IN THE 

NEWSLETER BY NORBERT MILES 

 

REPORT OF THE TREASURER: CURRENT BALANCE OF $ 6,502.06,  PAID 

RENEWAL OF  P.O. BOX. ACCEPTED BY ENRIQUE LOPEZ 

 

REPORT OF THE CERTIFICATION COMMITTEE: BRUNO CRUZ IS 

SENDING AN APPLICATION FOR CBNT EXAM 

 

REPORT OF THE MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE: INVOICES FOR 

MEMBERS ANS SUSTAINING MEMBERS TO BE SENT IN DECEMBER 

 

REPORT OF THE FREQUENCY COORDINATOR COMMITTEE:  REVISED 

THE BAS CHANNELS ALLOCATION  WITH  THE TV PEOPLE 

 

REPORT OF THE SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT. 

 

REPORT OF THE WEB SITE COMMITTEE :  MORE LINKS TO PAST 

NEWSLETTERS WERE ADDED AND WILL INLUDE THE T-MOBILE 

PRESENTATION 

 

REPORT OF THE EAS CHAIRMAN : VOTED TO  ELECT A NEW 

CHAIRMAN IF RON HANEY LEAVES THE  POSITION 

 

REPORT OF THE PROGRAM COMMITTEE:  HARRIS REP. BURT YOUNG 

TO BRING A PRESENTATION IN DECEMBER. 

 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:   NONE 

 

NEW BUSINESS OR ANY ITEMS FOR THE CHAPTER INTEREST:  

ANNUAL PICK-NIC THIS YEAR WILL BE REPLACED WITH A DINNER IN 

DECEMBER IN “MI GENERAL” .DATE TO BE ANNOUNCED. 

 

NEXT  MEETING  DATE AND LOCATION: DECEMBER 14, 2010, 

LOCATION : GRAND CHINA BUFFET SUNLAND PARK. 11:45 AM  

  
MEEETING ADJOURNED: 12:26 PM .ACCEPTED BY DON BOHRER AND 

TURNED TO THE PRESENTATION OF T-MOBILE 

 
 

Have a Wonderful and Prosperous  
           New Year  2011   
 
  May Your Wishes Come True. 



4 

                                                                                                                                  

     IN OUR WEBSITE … 
<<<WWW.KINT98.COM >>> 
YOU CAN FIND A LINK FOR 
THE “OnLineEngineer” (OLE)               
 

 NOVEMBER PRESENTATION 
WAS GREAT, THANKS TO OUR 
FRIENDS OF T-MOBILE FOR 
HOSTING THE LUNCH. 
 
FOR THE MEETING OF THIS 
MONTH WE ARE GOING TO HAVE 
THE PARTICIPATION & HOSTING 
OF HARRIS CORPORATION. BURT 
YOUNG (TEXAS REP) IS BRING-
ING DAVID VELDMAN, A SERVER 
SYSTEM ARCHITECT WHO HAS 
PREPARED A PAPER THAT THEY 
HAVE PRESENTED TO OTHER 
SBE CHAPTERS CALLED “FILE 
BASED WORKFLOWS AND UN-
WRAPPING THE MYSTERY OF 
VARIOS FILE FORMATS. 
 
THIS INVITATION IS FOR OUR 
CHAPTER MEMBERS. GUESTS 
ARE WELCOME.        
THE MEETING WILL BE AT THE 
GRAND CHINA BUFFET, SUNLAND 
PARK PRIVATE ROOM ON  
TUESDAY DECEMBER THE 14th 
AT 11:45 AM   
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Commissioner Mignon Clyburn, the FCC's third Democrat, said she ''strongly supports'' the more efficient use of broadcast spectrum, 

especially where it is "underutilized'' and when broadcasters are willing to give it up  on a "voluntary basis.'' 

 

But, she added, she wants the FCC to remember that it also has a "significant obligation to protect the important public interest that 

over-the-air broadcast TV provides for our nation." 

 

She said the commission should "carefully study the impact that removing broadcast spectrum could have on all consumers in local 

communities.'' Most important, she said, the FCC must ''pay close, careful attention to those who are the most vulnerable FCC  

Commissioner Robert McDowell, a Republican, voted for the rulemaking, but said he would “remain mindful of the significant  

public interest benefits that broadcasters deliver.’’ 

 

Any rules allowing for more flexible uses within the TV band "must leave incumbent broadcast licensees with viable opportunities to 

experiment with their own mix of wireless services including, but not limited to, traditional broadcasting,” he said. 

 

McDowell said he has not made up his mind as to whether channel sharing is the best possible option for getting the most out of the 

TV band. 

 

He expressed concerns about the viability of the VHF band and said he wants the FCC to examine the issue carefully before moving 

any broadcasters back into the band. 

 

And he said he wants the FCC to look into the alternative of allowing broadcasters to lease spectrum for wireless broadband pur-

poses. “Now is the time to dig into this concept seriously.” 

 

Commissioner Meredith Baker suggested that if the FCC is considering reallocating TV spectrum, it should also considers lightening 

broadcasting's regulatory load. 

 

''If the TV bands are to shift towards a more flexible spectrum model it is only right to ask whether those use  restrictions should also 

be revisited." 

           SBE Annual Pick-Nic   

We are converting it this year to an End 

of the Year Celebration Party. You and 

a guest are invited to a Mexican Dinner 

at the restaurant “Mi General” , 7601 

N.Mesa (and Remcon) on Friday  

     December 10, 2010 at 7 P.M.  


